Minutes Holy Spirit Parish Buildings and Grounds February 20, 2017

Present: Bob Buchinger, John Heck, Sherrie Grogan, Nick Josephson, Dave Hoh, Tom Langenhuizen, Patty Vande Voort, Sharon Hibbard

Guest: Bob Mayfield

We began the meeting at the 3K Center on the second floor. Mr. Mayfield discussed their preference for additional classrooms starting the 2017/2018 school year. We were given several room location options that would meet their needs. We are taking into consideration the space needs of Faith Formation and Youth Ministry along with KASD to best accommodate everyone's needs. We will give an answer to KASD by March 16, 2017.

School Athletics Committee: The committee shared with us a memorial donation by the Len Klein family of a new score board and back boards for the Darboy School gym. The committee made a wish list of upgrades for the Klein's to consider. The gym floor is at the end of its useful life and the committee wants to pursue moving forward with raising the funds needed to replace the floor. They will keep B&G up to date on their progress.

Approval of Minutes: Motion by Nick, John second

Articles for Connections: Tom will submit March 10th and Bob April 10th

Boilers for Kimberly Church: A parishioner feels we can find a less expensive boiler system. We need to find out how that would affect our maintenance contract with August Winter before we get additional bids. We will get an updated quote from August Winters on boiler replacement.

Next Meeting Date: Monday, March 6, 2017 7:00 pm Parish Center Library

Meeting Adjourned: Motion by Nick, Sherrie second